BOARD OF FIRE CHIEFS



SEYMOUR FIRE DEPARTMENT

I FIRST STREET SEYMOUR, CONNECTICUT

Meeting Minutes
June 2, 2014
7:30p.m.
Great Hill Hose Company

COPY RECEIVED
DATE: 6/26/14
TIME: 10:354M
TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE

Chief's attending: Steve Childs, John Cronin, Michael Lombardi, and James Smith Meeting called to order at 7:30 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Motion made to accept May Minutes with corrections made by Asst. Chief Childs, 2nd by Asst. Chief Cronin. Approved 4-0.

Correspondence: none

Chief's Report:

Health:

- Asst. Chief Cronin stated all of the extremely expired members have gone and passed physicals.

Maintenance:

See Attached for Great Hill.

No report for Citizens'

- -Chief Smith stated that an Engineer needs to be in attendance from Citizens' at Chief's meetings.
- -Ladder testing was completed on 5/29/14 with no serious repairs needed.

Training:

- Asst. Chief Lombardi stated the Live Burn at New Haven has to be rescheduled from the 14th of June due to Beacon Falls parade to Sept. 6th. It was also mentioned that date may not work either so Asst. Chief Lombardi will look into other dates.
- Asst. Chief Lombardi stated he is still working on dates for the RIT class.

- Asst. Chief Lombardi stated that the Basic pump operator class will be scheduled for 2 Saturdays.
- Asst. Chief Lombardi stated that the FF 2 class at Valley fire school has been cancelled and rescheduled for September.
- Asst. Chief Lombardi stated that some of the RIT stickers came in and they are to be place in the right rear of firefighter's helmets.
- Captain Burgess stated that John Hannon is cleared on Rescue 12, Joe Rivas is cleared on Haz-Mat 7. Chris DeRosa and Matt Calzone are cleared on the engines.
- Chief Smith asked about the fish ladder. He asked Asst. Chief Childs to set up a walk through.

Accountability/Dive:

None

Old Business:

- Asst. Chief Lombardi stated that there are 3 Firefighters that owe money for FF 1 class. 1 from Great Hill and 2 from Citizens. It was stated that a certified letter and an invoice should be sent to Claudio Manizgo, Pat McGuire, and Ryan Flaherty.
- Asst. Chief Cronin stated that some of the items off the requisitions have come in.
- Captain Zaniewski stated that the open house at Great Hill has to be postponed until a further date.

New Business:

- Asst. Chief Cronin asked about changing radio designations. Chief Smith stated that this should be brought up and discussed at the next meeting.
- Captain Burgess stated that Founder's Day went well.
- Asst. Chief Cronin stated that the projector, television, and wall mounts have been ordered. He also stated that he talked with the Captain and president at Citizens to possibly turn the conference room into a semi training room.
- Asst. chief Cronin stated that FH software training will probably be held 2 separate nights once in July and then again in September.

Juniors: None

Other Business:

-Motion to change to Family Sunoco from Balko's for work/repairs on Chief's vehicles made by Asst. Chief Childs, 2nd Asst. Chief Lombardi. Vote-4-0

Public Comment: None

Executive Session: None

Requisitions:

<u>Item</u>

Vendor

Price

See attached

Motion to adjourn at 8:30pm by Asst. Chief Childs, 2nd by Asst. Chief Lombardi Approved 4-0.

Respectfully Submitted,

Kathleen Pelletier Clerk